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The December 4, 2019 meeting of the Wildlife Resources Committee was called to order by Board 

Chairman Bodine Sinyard. Chairman Sinyard called on Dwight Evans, Chairman of the Wildlife Resources 

Committee. 

Mr. Evans called on Don McGowan, Region Operations Manager, to brief the Board on the 

Proposed Amendment to Chapter 391-4-2, Hunting Regulations pertaining to Ceylon WMA. 

Mr. McGowan stated the proposed regulations are related to the Ceylon WMA, a new wildlife 

management area in Camden County. He further stated the department will lease this 16,000-acre tract 

along the Satilla River from The Conservation Fund, beginning January 1, 2020.  

Mr. McGowan stated the proposed regulations establish regulated hunting opportunities for the 

2020 turkey season and 2020-2021 hunting season. He further stated the proposed regulations are 

consistent with current science and are expected to maintain the population at healthy levels to provide 

consistent quality hunting opportunity, with 57 days of archery; 9 days of firearms deer hunting, which 

will be split into three (3) 3-day quota hunts with a quota of 100 each; and 27 days of turkey hunting 

opportunity in three (3) 9-day hunts with a quota of 40 hunters each and a bag limit of one (1) gobbler 

per hunter per quota hunt.  

Mr. McGowan stated for small game, the proposal is to have 185 days open for hunting and will 

coincide with the regular small game hunting season. He further stated it will be proposed that May 16-

31 will be coyote season: no dogs allowed and no hog hunting during this period.  

Discussion ensued. 

There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned. 


